
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

April 15, 2015 
 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The accompanying tariff sheets issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company) are being transmitted for filing as revisions of Schedule No 2, Schedule of Rates for Gas: 
    
  Filed         Canceling  

 2nd Revised Sheet No. 58 1st Revised Sheet No. 58 
          1st Revised Sheet No. 58.1  Original Sheet No. 58.1 
 

These tariff sheets are being issued April 15, 2015 to become effective on and after May 15, 2015.    
 
The Company is filing the same revisions to both the Electric and Gas Budget Billing provisions to improve 
customer satisfaction with the program, reduce complaints and inquiries on the program, and to increase the 
Company’s efficiency in managing the program.   
 
The proposed changes include:  
 

1. Changing the default settlement process to rollover; 
2. Synchronizing budget bill adjustments to occur in May and November; 
3. Synchronizing annual settlement to occur in either May or November; 
4. Setting a minimum Budget Bill amount for new customers with less than 12 month bill history to be 

$100; and 
5. Allowing customers moving within Ameren Missouri to roll over settlement balances to the new account 

(implement in July). 
 
These tariff revisions will help to eliminate the largest concern that customers have with the program which is 
being required to pay a large settlement amount due to actual billing being different than historical billing. 
 
These proposed changes have been discussed with Staff and OPC and they have voiced no objections to these 
changes. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Wendy K. Tatro 
 
Wendy K. Tatro 
Director and Assistant General Counsel 


